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April 21, 2008 
 
Planning Commission         
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for April 28, 2008 will include the following item for your 
consideration: 
 

4 Arrowhead Estates Lane (Arrowhead Estates Subdivision):  A request for a house 
addition on the north side of an existing home zoned "NU" Non-Urban District, located 
at 4 Arrowhead Estates Lane in Arrowhead Estates Subdivision.   

 
Dear Planning Commission: 
 
Katie Wibbenmeyer of Lauren Strutman Architects P.C., on behalf of James and Karinn 
Granger, has submitted for your review a request for an addition to a residential structure to 
exceed 500 square feet.  The Department of Planning and Public Works has reviewed this 
submittal and submits the following report. 
 
PETITIONER’S REQUEST 
 

1. James and Karinn Granger are the owners of the home at 4 Arrowhead Estates.   
 
2. The property is located in the Arrowhead Estates Subdivision, and is zoned “NU” 

Non-Urban District.   
 
3. The request is for an 864 square foot addition to the rear of the existing single family 

structure.  The proposed addition is within all applicable setbacks for the property.   
 
4. The materials for the addition will match the materials of the existing house. 
 
5. The proposed addition meets the requirements of City of Chesterfield Ordinance 

Number 2298 for Residential Additions. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 

1. The subject site is located in the Arrowhead Estates Subdivision, which was zoned 
“NU” Non-Urban District prior to incorporation of the City of Chesterfield. 
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2. There is no maximum permissible height for any dwelling structure or building 

accessory to a dwelling structure in an “NU” Non-Urban District. 
 
CITY OF CHESTERFIELD PROCEDURE 
 

1. Section 1003.126B “Residential Additions” states that any addition greater than 
five hundred (500) square feet shall be approved by the City of Chesterfield Planning 
Commission.  This section also states the following: 

 
“Residential additions, including the height of all additions, shall be harmonious and 
compatible with the existing residential dwellings.” 

 
2. If the addition request is approved, the building of this structure will be reviewed for 

approval by the Departments of Planning and Public Works and then forwarded to 
St. Louis County for permits and inspections. 

 
3. If the addition request is not approved, the Petitioner may apply for a variance before 

the Board of Adjustment.  If approved, the building of this structure will be reviewed 
for approval by the Departments of Planning and Public Works and then forwarded 
to St. Louis County for permits and inspections. 

   
SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 
The item for consideration before the Planning Commission is for the residential addition to 
exceed 500 square feet. 
 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 
The submittal was reviewed for compliance with all City of Chesterfield ordinances. The 
Department of Planning and Public Works requests action by the Planning Commission on the 
requested residential addition.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  

 
Annissa G. McCaskill-Clay, AICP        
Assistant Director of Planning 
 
 
Cc:  City Administrator 
 City Attorney 
 Department of Public Works 
 
Attachments: 
Site Plan 
Architectural Elevations 






